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Question: 

 

Senator RYAN: Do you plan to make a public announcement or on the website of some 

variety or write to JSCEM to let them know that you have received this advice and made a 

decision?  

Mr Killesteyn: As I said, my interest is ensuring that electors know what they are entitled to. 

I will be making it clear to electors and that obviously means that others will find out as well. 

I do not want to be in a position come 14 September that someone takes me to court to 

suggest that those postal votes were not valid. I need certainty around this issue.  

Senator RYAN: If you can provide some guidance on notice about a time line for that 

decision, that would be appreciated. If not, I imagine we will discuss it again in May. 

 

Answer: 

 

The AEC has accepted legal advice that the Prime Minister’s address to the National Press 

Club on 30 January 2013 did not constitute an election announcement for the purposes of 

sections 99B(1)(a)(i) and 184(4) of the Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918 (Electoral Act). 

 

The advice indicates that an announcement by the Prime Minister that the Governor-General 

had accepted a recommendation to dissolve the House of Representatives and issue writs for 

an election, would create a public announcement for the purposes of sections 99B(1)(a)(i) and 

184(4).  The AEC notes the Prime Minister’s stated intention that later this year she will seek 

the Governor-General’s concurrence to dissolve the House of Representatives and issue writs 

on 12 August 2013 for an election on 14 September 2013. 

 

The AEC will not be able to accept postal vote applications (PVAs) received before a public 

announcement occurs or the writs for the election issue, whichever occurs earlier. 

 

To date, 392 online PVAs and a small number of hard copy PVAs have been received.  The 

AEC has contacted all applicants to advise that it cannot accept their applications at this time.    
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The AEC will again contact all affected electors at the appropriate time and provide them 

with fresh PVA forms. 

 

The AEC has also written to political parties and some other individuals who have been 

supplied with print-ready versions of the PVA form, to advise them not to distribute PVAs 

until the time that they can be accepted by the AEC. 

 

 

 


